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PUBLIC HEARING

Application SP-244 John Blish would like to get a temporary permit for concrete storage on 940 County Highway 37 in Fleischmanns.  Tax map # 287-1-42.

AGENDA

                                                      1.  Approve/amend minutes from the March meeting.

2. Action on application SP-244 John Blish.

3. Preliminary discussion on application SP-245 Karen Archibald would like convert her 2 family house to a multi-family house on 257 Cemetery Road in Margaretville.  Tax map # 284-1-31.

4. Temporary Certificate of Occupancy request for Richard Busciglio on 256 Turkey Hill Road in Margaretville.

5. Anything else to come before the meeting.
The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, April 12, 2018, at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Vice Chairman------------------------------------------Len Utter
Other members-----------------------------------------Glenna Herz, Charlie Kowalski, John Nolan, Joyce Gray and Jim Gauntt 
Others present: Paula DeSimone, Lisa and David Morgan, John Blish, Serge Bertrand, Frank Canavan (alternate), Kent Manuel (Del Co Planning) and Beth Bush. 
Vice Chairman Utter called the public hearing to order at 6:30 pm
Application SP-244 John Blish would like to get a temporary permit for concrete storage on 940 County Highway 37 in Fleischmanns.  Mr. Blish explained that he has purchased the existing bridge in Big Indian and will need a location to process the concrete.  Some will be used on site to build a parking area/driveway and the remaining will be moved off site.  This permit will only be needed for 1 year while he processes the material.  Paula DeSimone (Catskill Mtn News) - asked how long will it take to crush the concrete?  John Blish said one day once they get it.  Lisa Morgan – How do you plan on getting to the rear of the property with all the big trucks hauling the concrete?  Serge Bertrand – there are lots of springs on this property it all travels to the river.  There is no way to get up and around the rear of the house, it is very muddy and wet.  Lisa Morgan – What is your plan to make the driveway to get to the rear of the house?  John Blish said they are planning to use the smaller sized material to build the access road in crush it in with the bulldozer and pack it down.  Lisa Morgan – she is concerned with the commercial traffic, noise and the water flow on the property.    She lives down the road and Mr. Blish explained that the large trucks will have to turn around at the pull off near her and back into the property to dump close to the house and then his equipment would load and haul the material up behind the house to be crushed.  Board member John Nolan asked how would be trucks be able to pass each other on the access road?  John Blish explained that it would be one at a time backing in to dump.  County Planner Kent Manuel explained that the Delaware County DPW would have to approve this access for a tri-axle truck entrance and exit.  

Vice Chairman Utter closed the public hearing and called the regular meeting to order at 7:17 pm

Charles Kowalski made a motion to approve the March minutes as presented.  John Nolan seconded motion. Motion carried.  
Action on application SP-244 John Blish – 940 County Highway 37, Fleischmanns.  Vice Chairman Len Utter’s biggest concerns are noise, dust and water running on the property.  The Board complied a list of items that they would like the applicant to provide on an updated site plan to better explain and show what will be happening on the site.  The updated site plan should include the following:

· Map to scale


· Accurate property line dimensions

· Remove quarry from site plan

· Remove the additional access that you have eliminated from the site

· Width of the driveway with dimensions

· Show water courses 

· Explain the driveway, IE: what you are using for the base level, second level, etc. 

· Size of the parking area

· Provide a letter from current owner allowing you to apply for this permit.

Alternate Frank Canavan made a motion to table this application for the applicant to provide the above listed items.  Jim Gauntt seconded motion.  John Nolan and Joyce Gray abstained from the vote.  Motion carried with 4 ayes.

Preliminary discussion on application SP-245 Karen Archibald would like to convert a 2 family residence into a three family (multi-family) residence on 257 Cemetery Road in Margaretville.  The property is on municipal sewer but has its own well.  There is plenty of parking for another unit.  John Nolan made a motion to send to Delaware County Planning for a 239 review and schedule the public hearing for May 10, 2018.  Joyce Gray seconded motion. Motion carried. 

Temporary Certificate of Occupancy request for Richard Busciglio on 256 Turkey Hill Road in Margaretville.  John Nolan made a motion to extend the Temporary Certificate of Occupancy for 1 year.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried. 
John Nolan made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:37 p.m.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.

